From: Karolina Urban Cc. **Simon Anthony** Subject: Weed treatment notice Date: 24 September 2025 16:19:46

Attachments: image001.png image002.png

image003.png image004.png

Weed Treatment Programme 2025.pdf

Please see the below message from Simon Anthony, the Director of Operations at Swindon Borough Council:

Dear Swindon Parish Council

Swindon Borough Council will shortly be weed treatment in your Parish. Weed treatment itself will be undertaken by a third party contractor - Charlton Environmental and will include all weed growth on public realm areas including footways, gullies, roads and kerbs. The attached rota is an outline of the schedule and progress will be dependent on weather and other factors. Zone 1 will commence this week and each zone should take approximately one day to complete.

Kind regards,

Simon Anthony

Director of Operations

Inclusive Economy and Sustainability Swindon Borough Council

Leadership Support: Tara Forrest | tforrest@swindon.gov.uk

Email: santhony1@swindon.gov.uk

www.swindon.gov.uk









The views expressed in this email are personal and may not necessarily reflect those of Swindon Borough Council unless explicitly stated otherwise. This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error, please notify me immediately. If you are not the intended recipient of this email, you should not copy it for any purpose, or disclose its contents to any other person. Senders and recipients of email should be aware that, under the Data Protection Act 2018 and Freedom of Information Act 2000, the contents may have to be disclosed. The contents may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation This footnote also

confirms that this email has been swept by Anti-Virus software for the presence of computer viruses. However, Swindon Borough Council cannot accept liability for viruses that may be in this email and we recommend that you check all emails with an appropriate virus scanner.

....